
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

STAFF REPORT 
 
 
TO:    Board President and Trustees 
 
FROM:  Martin Rodriguez 
 
DATE:  November 5, 2018  
 
SUBJECT: Tree Trimming – Richland Junior High 
 
 
Recommendation:   
Recommend approval to contract for trimming of the trees.  Trees at Richland Junior High playground and 
bus turn around area are in need of trimming for the safety of the students and staff.  Alspaw Tree Service 
is to perform the work. Work is to be performed while no students are on site in November 2018.  
 
Discussion:   
These trees were not trimmed last spring when all other trees were trimmed district-wide. 
 
Fiscal Impact:   
Planned for in 2018-19 Budget. 
 
Follow-up for Staff:   
None needed. 
 
Attachments:   
Quote from Alspaw. 
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